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COMMISSION MEETING 

8:30 am, Wednesday, January 20th, 2010 
CDRPC Office 
One Park Place 

Albany, New York 
453-0850 

AGENDA 

1. Welcome/Introduction of Guests 

2. December 16, 2009 Meeting Minutes* 

3. Financial Statement through December 31, 2009 (Memo #10-1)* 

4. Proposed 2010 Budget Revision (Memo #10-2)* 

5. New York State Department of Health Grant Proposal (Memo #10-3)* 

6. Capital Region Solid Waste Management Alternative Strategies Presentation 
(Memo #10-4) 

7. Combined Sewer Overflow Long Tenn Control Plan Update (Memo #10-5) 

8. Staff Activity Report 

9. Other Business 

10. Next Meeting DatelTime: March 17, 2010 @ 8:30 AM 

*Requires Fonnal Board Action 

• Serving Albany, Rensselaer, Saratoga, & Schenectady Counties • 



PRESENT: 

ABSENT: 

PRESIDING: 

COMMISSION MEETING 
December 16, 2009 

CDRPC Conference Room 
One Park Place, Suite 102 
Albany, New York 12205 

MINUTES 

Willard Bruce, John Graziano, Lucille McKnight, Michael Whalen, Judy 
Breselor, Stan Brownell, James Shaughnessy, Michael Stammel, Fred 
Acunto, Philip Barrett, Jason Kemper, John Murray, Paul Sausville, 
Robert Godlewski, Barbara Mauro, David Vincent 

Henry Dennis, Leon Fiacco, Gary Hughes, Michael Petta 

Michael Stammel, President, called the meeting to order at 8:30 am. 

1. WeIcome!Introduction of Guests 

There were no guests at the meeting. 

2. October 21, 2009 Meeting Minutes 

The minutes were distributed before the meeting. No corrections were made. 

Action Taken 
Fred Acunto made a motion to approve the minutes, and Lucille McKnight seconded. 
The motion was approved unanimously. 

3. Financial Statement through November 30, 2009 

The financial statement reflects activities through November 2009. The revenues are at 
81.7% and expenses are at 83.3%. There is approximately $65,500 cash in the bank and 
outstanding receivables totaling $88,400. 

With the exception of the utility costs, the rent has been fully paid for 2009 along with 
the employee health insurance. The New York State Retirement bill was also paid in 
full in the amount of$29,161, which is reflected on the statement. 

There are five Certificates of Deposit, one of which came due for renewal on December 
10,2009 in the amount of$32,725.00. The CD was bid out and we received an offer 
and opened a new CD at 1 % for 12 months from M&T Bank. 

Action Taken 
Stan Brownell made a motion to approve the Financial Statement as presented and John 
Murray seconded. The motion was approved unanimously. 



4. Report from Nominating Committee 

Stan Brownell, Chair of the Nominating Committee, announced that the nominating 
committee has recommended the following commissioners to serve as officers of the 
Capital District Regional Planning Commission for 2010. Philip Barrett, Chair; Barbara 
Mauro, Vice Chair; Willard Bruce, Secretary; and Jim Shaughnessy, Treasurer. 

Action Taken 
David Vincent made a motion to approve the proposed slate of2010 officers, and Fred 
Acunto seconded. The motion was approved unanimously. 

5. Proposed 2010 Budget 

Rocky went over the highlights of the proposed 2010 budget. 

Due to budget constraints in all four counties, CDRPC will absorb a 10% cut in County 
funding from 2009 levels. It is hopeful that full funding support will be restored in 2011. 
There has been no increase in county contributions since 2004. 

CDRPC, in partnership with five of the other regional councils, submitted a proposal to 
the New York State Department of State to undertake 2010 Census Outreach activities. 
The Department of State has not made the grant award announcement. Rocky informed 
the Board that if the DOS grant does come through he would like to fill the vacant 
position that was previously held by Leif Engstrom with Joanna King. However, if 
CDRPC does not receive a grant, the position will remain vacant. 

The CSO project represents CDRPC's last year of managing the project prior to the 
submittal of the Long Term Control Plan. There is approximately $63,000 left in the 
contract beginning Janu~ I st. 

The proposed increase in salaries is 1.5% to offset the employee's share of health 
insurance costs. The Executive Director's salary will remain unchanged. Judy Breselor 
inquired why the Executive Director is not receiving a raise for 2010. Rocky stated that 
given the financial situation and budgetary constraints facing all four counties, it is 
important that the Executive Director also makes sacrifices at this time. 

Mike Whalen suggested adding a line item of actual expenses from the previous year to 
compare to the current year. Mike also added that he believes ifthe Executive Director 
does not receive the 1.5% raise like the rest of the staff, it may set a bad precedent for the 
future when there are similar budget issues. 

John Murray added that since 2009 may end with a budget surplus of $20,000, some of 
that money could be used toward a raise for the Executive Director. John would like to 
revisit the salary increase issue in the first quarter of2010 once the final 2009 budget 
numbers are available. 



Action Taken 
Paul Sausville made a motion to approve the Proposed 20 10 budget and Lucille 
McKnight seconded. The motion was approved unanimously. 

6. Proposed 2010 Meeting Schedule 

A list of proposed dates for the 20 I 0 Commission meetings was distributed before the 
meeting. All the meetings are scheduled for the third Wednesday of the month at 
8:30am. 

Action Taken 
David Vincent made a motion to approve the 2010 Meeting Schedule and Barbara Mauro 
seconded. The motion was approved unanimously. 

7. Staff Presentation on the Availability, Use and Application of the American 
Community Survey 

Rocky and Joanna King gave a presentation outlining the benefits and challenges of the 
American Community Survey (ACS), an annual survey begun in 2005 which is taking the 
place of the long form distributed by the Census Bureau. The ACS will provide the 
same detail of social economic characteristics of the popUlation that was on the long 
form. The information will be provided on an annual basis versus only once every ten 
years. 

There are three data series available from the ACS; for communities over 65,000 people 
there will be an annual survey of detailed characteristics; for communities between 
20,000-65,000 there will be a three year average that will be released annually; for 
communities between 50 - 20,000 persons, there will be a five year average that will be 
released annually. The first release of the 5 year average will be in 2010. 

There are three primary differences between the ACS and the decennial Census. The first 
one is the decennial Census is based on a specific point in time while the ACS is a rolling 
monthly survey that is distributed to 250,000 households per month. The second is the 
definition of residence. The decennial Census form asks where has been one's primary 
residence during the previous year and the ACS questionnaire asks for primary residence 
the last two months. The last primary difference deals with income characteristics. The 
decennial Census form asks total income for the previous year (1999 for the 2000 
Census), however the ACS form asks for income during the previous twelve months from 
when the form was received which could be at any time during a particular year. 

The data base generated from the ACS is very easy to access and is user friendly, 
however there are many challenges as well. For some of the data there is a high margin 
of error. Displaying and communicating the data is going to be more difficult in part due 
to the margins of error. Larger communities will be able to "cherry pick" the data 
because they will have three data series sets from which to choose (1,3, or 5 year) while 
the smaller communities will have more limited choices possibly leaving them at a 



disadvantage when it comes to competing for grant funds that are based on the data 
generated from the ACS. 

By mid 2010, detailed characteristics will become available for geographic areas down to 
the block group level based on a five year sample through the ACS. CDRPC will be 
using the data generated from the 5 year data products since they will have the most 
reliable and consistent data sets and will revise the Community fact sheets accordingly on 
an annual basis as the data is released. CDRPC will be hosting a series of workshops on 
accessing, understanding and communicating ACS data in the coming year. 

8. LTCP - CSO Update 

A quarterly progress meeting was held on December 15,2009 with DEC regarding the 
modeling and to discuss the next steps towards evaluating control alternatives. 

There has been a request to extend the project until September I, 2010. While DEC has 
provided a verbal agreement to the extension, we are still awaiting their final written 
approval. With the completion of the data analysis and modeling work, the primary focus 
during the next several months will be an investigation of alternative management 
structures that will be responsible to implement the Long Term Control Plan. 

9. Other Business 

Rocky announced that Henry Dennis is resigning from the CDRPC Commission as of 
January I, 2010. Henry has been serving on the Commission since 1984. A plaque will 
be made for Henry in recognition of his service to CDRPC. 

Mike Stammel, who also serves as the CDRPC representative on the CDTC Policy 
Board, provided the Board with an outline of roles and responsibilities of the Capital 
District Transportation Committee as the designated Metropolitan Planning Organization 
for the Capital Region. 

Jack Murray added that he would like to see an update on the Foreign Trade Zone 
activities and future plans for 2010 and 2011 at the March meeting. 

10. Staff Activity Report 

CDRPC will be hosting a meeting on January 6,2010 at Ipm. NYSERDA will discuss a 
grant opportunity to implement energy conservation measures. 100% funding will be 
available for communities that have done an energy conservation audit. NYSERDA will 
answer questions regarding the Request For Proposals to help the communities prepare 
their application, which will be due by the end of January. CDYCr may be applying for 
funds to implement energy conservation measures at the Secure Detention facility. 

Rocky will send an email to the Board with more information regarding the January 6 
meeting. 



n. Next Meeting Date 

The next Commission meeting will be held January 20, 2010 at 8:30am. 

Adjournment 
David Vincent made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Phil Barrett seconded. The 
motion was approved unanimously. 

Respectfully submitted, . e ~/1I;ttCA-b 
Barbara Mauro 
Secretary 
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MEMORANDUM (#10-1) 

To: Commissioners 

From: Rocky Ferraro, Executive Director 

Date: January 12, 2010 

Re: Monthly Financial Statement 

Enclosed for your review and approval are the current financial statements 
through December 2009. 

For the year, the revenues are at 93.3% while expenses are at 88.7%. The revenue 
reflects the [mal billings through the fourth quarter of 2009. Interest earnings 
from the CD's remain unreported. On the expense side, there is less than $1000 
in outstanding expenses from billings we will receive through January/early 
February that represent actual 2009 expenses. Overall, based on the billings, we 
will end the year with a surplus of approximately $31,000 in revenue over 
expenses. A [mal audited financial statement will be prepared and presented to 
the Commission in mid 2010. 

As noted on the Statement of Financial Condition, on December 31st we had 
approximately $56,500 cash in the bank and outstanding receivables totaling 
$120,700. We also have five Certificates of Deposit. The Certificate due to 
expire on January 13th is being renewed for one year via a bidding process. 

• Serving Albany, Rensselaer, Saratoga, & Schenectady Counties • 



CDRPC 2009 Income Statement 

Prepared by the Capital District Regional Planning Commission 07·01·10: 13:27 2009 MoodIly Statcmont-rLxIs: lOO91n<<rne 



Capital District Regional Planning Commission 

GENERAL FUND 

Statement of Financial Condition 
December 31, 2009 

Cash - Checking 

Cash - Money Market 

Cash - PayPal Account 

Assets 

Cash - Certificates of Deposit 

Petty Cash 

Due from Private Persons/Organizations 

Due from State & Federal Governments 

Due from Other Governments 

Prepaid Expenses 

Carryover Revenue 

Sub-Total: Assets 

Expenses - Year-to-Date 

Total 

$ 

$ 

Liabilities & Fund Balance 
Due to Other Governments $ 

Due to Private Persons/Organizations 

Deferred Project Revenue 

Fund Balance - Restricted 

19,746.24 

36,788,81 

135,668,91 

235,00 

47,605,74 

52,278.16 

20,801.10 

15,065,39 

328,189.35 

621,814,12 

260,00 

Fund Balance - Unrestricted 296,145.16 

Sub-Total: Liabilities & Fund Balance $ 296,405.16 

Revenue-Year-to-Date $ 653,598.31 

Total 

Net Income (Loss) $ 31,784.19 

$ 950,003.4 7 

$ 950,003,47 

Prepared by the Capital District Regional Planning Commission 07·01-10: 13:27 2009 McnthLyStatement-r1.x1s: 21}(J9GFBalance 
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MEMORANDUM (#10-2) 

To: Commissioners 

From: Rocky Ferraro, Executive Director 

Date: January 12,2010 

Re: Proposed 2010 Budget Revision 

Enclosed for your review and approval is a proposed budget revision to the 
approved 20 I 0 Budget. 

CDRPC received notification from the New York State Department of State that 
the grant application submitted by the New York State Association of Regional 
Councils to undertake 2010 Census outreach and education related activities has 
been approved. However, the amount approved ($98,000) was less than the 
amount requested ($172,000). CDRPC had originally requested $45,000; based 
on the approved amount, we are in line to receive approximately $34,000. The 
loss in projected revenue associated with the 2010 Census outreach is offset by 
increases in funding for our Transportation related activities (UPWP) and larger 
than anticipated carry over amounts for the Water Quality and CSO program 
activities. The result is a projected net increase of $2000 in revenue during 2010. 
No adjustments are proposed for any of the expense line items. 

Board approval is being sought to approve the proposed 2010 budget revisions 
and to authorize the hiring of Joanna King as an Assistant Planner. The approved 
2010 budget included filling the vacant position contingent upon receiving the 
Department of State Grant. 

• Serving Albany, Rensselaer, Saratoga, & Schenectady Counties • 



CDRPC 2010 Proposed Budget Revision 
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MEMORANDUM (#10-3) 

To: Commissioners 

From: Rocky Ferraro, Executive Director 

Date: January 12, 2010 

Re: NYS Department of Health Grant Proposal 

The New York State Department of Health Division of Chronic Disease 
Prevention and Adult Health and Division of Nutrition is seeking grant 
applications to prevent obesity, type 2 diabetes and other chronic diseases in NYS 
through the implementation of supportive environments that accelerate 
improvements in individual health behaviors and outcomes. The Capital District 
Community Gardens, a private nonprofit community service organization serving 
Albany, Rensselaer and Schenectady Counties, will be applying for a grant under 
the program and has requested CDRPC assistance to address environmental 
approaches to create community landscapes conducive to physical activity. The 
geographic coverage area for the grant is Rensselaer County (Albany & 
Schenectady Counties are not eligible for this funding opportunity). 

CDRPC's specific roles and responsibilities are still being defined but will focus 
on those elements of the grant that address strategies associated with improving 
street scale urban design by improving accessibility and proximity of residential 
areas to stores, jobs, schools, and recreation areas; improving land use policies 
that lead to environmental changes that promote and facilitate physical activity; 
and developing policies and changes to enhance non motorized activity in the 
community. 

Applications are due February 3m and Board action is requested to permit CDRPC 
to enter into discussions with Community Gardens as a sub contractor under the 
grant proposal that Community Gardens will be submitting to NYS DOH. 

• Serving Albany, Rensselaer, Saratoga, & Schenectady Counties • 
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MEMORANDUM (#10-4) 

To: Commissioners 

From: Rocky Ferraro, Executive Director 

Date: January 12, 2010 

Re: Capital Region Solid Waste Management Alternative Strategies 

At the October 21, 2009 Board meeting, Commission member Bill Bruce 
provided the Board with a brief update of activities, including possible future 
alternatives, to address solid waste management in the Capital Region. 

As a follow-up, representatives from CHA will be attending the Commission 
meeting and make a presentation on the potential for solid waste management in 
the Capital Region. The discussion will include waste generation by County, the 
mUltiple planning units that currently exist in the four counties, and alternative 
elements that are being considered for the future of solid waste management. 

A representative from DEC will also be in attendance to comment on the draft 
NYS Solid Waste Management Plan. 

An invitation is also being extended to a representative from County Waste, a 
waste and recycling company located in Clifton Park to outline the single stream 
recycling initiative gradually being implemented by the firm in their service area. 

• Serving Albany, Rensselaer, Saratoga, & Schenectady Counties • 
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MEMORANDUM (#10-5) 

To: Commissioners 

From: Rocky Ferraro, Executive Director 

Date: January 12,2010 

Re: Long Term Control Plan - Combined Sewer Overflow Study 

The following is a status report of the Albany Pool Long Term Control Plan 
(LTCP). 

Work continues on the tasks as outlined in the approved Scope of Work. The 
Bacteria and DO models have been calibrated and work has started on analyzing 
control alternatives. 

The models were presented at a meeting with DEC on December 15. A follow up 
meeting has been scheduled for January 21 with DEC to discuss the models in 
greater depth. 

The consultant team and the Technical Committee are discussing management 
structures for the L TCP. The management structure will in large part affect the 
compliance method. The EPA allows for two compliance methods: Presumption 
and Demonstration. The Presumptive approach requires establishing a plan that 
meets pre-determined criteria that are presumed to provide adequate levels of 
control to meet water quality based standards. Under this approach no more than 
an average of 4 overflows can occur per year; no less than 85% of the volume of 
combined sewage must be eliminated or captured during precipitation events; and 
no less than the mass of pollutants identified as causing water impairment must be 
eliminated or removed. The Demonstrative approach requires the permittees to 
demonstrate, with models and on-going sampling, that the control program is 
adequate to meet water quality standards. There is no limit to the number of CSO 
discharges that may occur each year however the remaining CSOs must not 
preclude meeting water quality standards. This approach is appropriate where 
water quality standard attainment cannot be achieved through CSO controls alone. 

Model simulations and economic considerations support using the Demonstrative 
Approach to the Albany Pool Long Term Control Plan. This approach favors a 
regional management system. Early discussions with DEC are favorable, but 
considerable work remains on assessing the legal and management 
responsibilities associated with this strategy. 

• Serving Albany, Rensselaer, Saratoga, & Schenectady Counties • 



CAPITAL DISTRICT REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION 

A. ADMINISTRATION 

STAFF ACTMTY REPORT 
December 7, 2009 to January 10, 2010 

1. The 2010 CDRPC budget has been prepared and approved. 

2. Each of the four counties has been billed for their revised quarterly or semi-annual 
contributions. 

3. The billings for CDYCI, CSO, EDA, and the Ballston Spa CSD enrollment projections 
have been prepared and submitted, and billings for the UPWP and 604(b) are in process. 

4. Information about the specific tasks CDRPC is involved in or has recently completed on 
behalf of each of the counties has been provided to the County Executives. 

B. REGIONAL PLANNING 

REGIONAL INFORMATION SYSTEM & DATA SERVICES 

1. The staff responded to approximately 50 call-in and e-mail data requests during the 
reporting period. 

2. CDRPC changed domain hosts for its web site from Earthlink to Network Solutions, so 
the web statistics for the new host are not comparable with previous data. However, the 
web site received over 810,000 page hits in 2009. CDRPC has received very positive 
feedback about the amount and type of data available from its web site. 

3. The staff continues to update and maintain its GIS, and to provide GIS products and 
services to local governrnents, agencies and citizens on request. As part of this effort, 
staff developed a series of regional maps that depict the development of the Capital 
District from 1945 to 2006, which can be viewed at 
http://cdrpc.orgiGIS/CDR Development 1945-2006.pdf . 

4. The staff continues to process, analyze, and disseminate Census data and data released 
by the U.S. and N.Y.S. Departments of Labor. Information is posted on the web site on 
an ongoing basis. 

5. Staff support continues to provide statistical support for the preparation of an 
Affordability Housing study for Saratoga County under the direction of CARES. 

6. In preparation for the 2010 Census, CDRPC has been awarded a grant of $34,766 by the 
Department of State to assist in the 2010 education and outreach campaign. Staff 
continues to respond to municipal and county questions regarding LUCA appeals and 
other Census preparations. 

1 



CAPITAL DISTRICT REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION 

7. CDRPC is taking a leading role in facilitating the discussions and participating in a 
statewide effort among the Affiliate Data centers to standardize the display of American 
Community Survey (ACS) data and create guidance materials on the use and 
interpretation of American Community Survey tables. 

WATER QUALITY PLANNING 

1. The Staff has continued work on the 604b water quality program. Staff continues to 
participate in county water quality coordinating committee activities, MS4 committee 
activities, and to provide technical support to the counties and local communities. 
Reviews have been completed. 

2. Staff will be serving on an advisory committee of a Mohawk River Watershed Plan 
being carried out by a consortium of soil and water conservation districts whose grant 
was recently approved. 

3. Staff has been working with the Onesquethaw-Coeymans Watershed Council to help 
develop a watershed management plan, which would help implement the 
recommendations included in the previously completed watershed study. 

4. Staff continues to manage the Albany Pool Combined Sewer Overflow Long Term 
Control Plan Development, which includes the Albany Water Board, the cities of 
Cohoes, Rensselaer, Troy and Watervliet, and the Village of Green Island, as well as 
assistance from the Albany and Rensselaer county sewer districts. (See Memo 10-05) 

TRANSPORTATION AND LAND USE 

1. The staff continues to participate on CDTC's Planning Committee, BikelPed Taskforce, 
and the Regional Linkage Forum. 

2. Staff continues to participate on various Linkage Study advisory committees as part of 
the CDTC Linkage Grant Program. Staff has begun screening the next round of grant 
applications as member of the applications review committee. 

3. CDRPC staff has completed their portion of the work developing a local sustainable 
development planning guidebook, which is being funded under the CDTC UPWP. The 
guidebook will highlight exemplary smart growth planning projects throughout the 
region. The document is being fmalized by CDTC staff. Preparations are underway with 
interested organizations in the region to establish educational training sessions on 
sustainable practices. 

4. Staff is participating on an advisory committee guiding the CDTA Western Avenue BRT 
study. 
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5. Staff has been asked to participate with the Capital District Community Gardens on a 
NYS Dept. of Health, Healthy Communities grant, which would involve developing a 
plan to improve community-scale urban design that helps foster physical activity 
opportunities within a portion of Rensselaer County (to be determined; discussions with 
East Greenbush underway). 

Technical Assistance 

I. The school emollment projections for the Ballston Spa School District have been 
competed and submitted to the School District. 

HUMAN RESOURCES & CRIMINAL JUSTICE 

I. The Juvenile Detention facility utilization rate (based on the 16 bed facility) was 91.5% 
for the month of November 2009 and 76.2% for December 2009. 

2. Billings to the counties using the facility were computed and sent out through Dec. 2009. 

3. The 2010 Per Diem and Budget estimates have been prepared and were approved by the 
CDYCI Board. There will be no change in the per diem rate from 2009 to 2010. 

4. An energy conservation study to identify energy saving measures for the juvenile 
detention facility was completed. The study was prepared by Malcolm Pimie under the 
direction of NYSERDA. Based on the findings, CDYCI is considering applying for an 
Energy Efficiency and Conservation Block Grant to implement several of the 
recommended measures available through the ARRA Energy Grant Program. 

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 

1. Data files continue to be updated and spreadsheets prepared on a monthly basis for 
public distribution, including EmploymentlUnemployment and CPIIPPI data. In 
addition, CDRPC continually maintains and enhances its Web site on an ongoing basis 
to include new and updated materials as they become available. 

2. The Foreign-Trade Zone expansion application was completed and submitted to the 
Foreign-Trade Zones Board and a summary of the application was published in the 
Federal Register on 11110109. The public comment period ended on 1111110 with no 
public comments, which is good news. 

3. A preliminary revised Comprehensive Economic Development Strategy for the Capital 
District was prepared and submitted to EDA. After receiving any EDA comments, the 
CEDS document will be presented to the CEDS Strategy Committee and the CDRPC 
Board for review and approval (http://cdrpc.orgl2009-09 CDRPC CEDS.pdf). 

4. The 2009 municipal and school district property tax rates were made available early by 
the Comptroller's Office and have been posted to the Commission's web site 
( http://cdrpc.orglPropTax.html). 
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WIND POWER PLANNING 

1. Staff continues to respond to technical questions on addressing small scale and 
commercial wind development within comprehensive plans, zoning, and land use 
regulations. 

C. MEETINGS: 

12/08/09Fabozzi: Presentation on land use patterns at a NYS Dept. of Health Healthy Hearts 
conference. 

12/8110 Ferraro: Focus Group meeting re: CEG Workforce Development Initiative. 

12/08/09Ferraro & Shannon: Upstate Chapter APA meeting regarding Solid Waste Management 
in the Capital District. 

12/09/09Ferraro & Shannon: CSO Technical Committee meeting. 

12/10/09Fabozzi: NYS GIS Coordinating Body meeting. 

12/10/09 Shannon: Saratoga County MS4 meeting. 

12/10/09 Shannon: Saratoga County Water Quality Coordinating Committee meeting. 

12/11109Ferraro: Capital District Library Council Trustee meeting. 

12/15/09Fabozzi: Meeting with CDTC staff regarding the case study training guides. 

12/15/09 Ferraro & Shannon: CSO Technical Committee meeting with DEC. 

12/17/09 Shannon: Albany County Stormwater Coalition meeting. 

12/18/09 Ferraro & Shannon: Meeting with Kathy Macri to discuss EFC funding for water and 
wastewater projects. 

12122/09Fabozzi: Albany County Water Quality Coordinating Committee meeting. 

12/23/09Ferraro: Canal Recreationway Commission meeting. 

o 110611 o Fabozzi: CDrC Planning Committee meeting. 

0110611 o Ferraro: Saratoga Affordable Housing Group, Inc. Board meeting. 

0110611 OFerraro & King: NYSERDA Energy Efficiency & Conservation Block Grant 
information session. 
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01106110 Shannon: Schenectady County Water Quality Coordinating Committee meeting. 

01107/10 Fabozzi: Meeting with the Onesquethaw-Coeymans Watershed Council regarding the 
watershed plan. 

01/08/10 King & Shannon: Conference call with the Hispanic Complete Count Committee 
regarding 2010 Census preparations. 
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